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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

This time last year I was writing to tell you all to stay safe and remain at home during the 
holiday break.  Students weren’t returning to school but instead, were ready for on-line 
learning.  How things have changed for us in Australia and thankfully we have progressed with 
Covid! 
 

EXTERNAL REVIEW 
Our recent External School Review provided very positive feedback on the work of students, 

parents and staff to raise achievement and sustain high performance.   Our focus continues on improving 
student achievement in writing and numeracy.  Our Site Improvement Plan has goals and strategies to help us 
achieve this and our data reflects improvement in these areas.  The review has also provided clear directions 
for us to continue our work and we look forward to implementing these over the coming years to ensure we 
provide opportunities for all students to achieve their very best. 
 

REPORTS 
Reports are now available on DayMap and provide a snapshot of your child's progress after 11 weeks. As we 
did with the Traffic Light data in week 6, parent’s teachers and students need to sit down with these reports, 
discuss and re-evaluate goals to seek improvement. These are vital conversations that can be taken to 
interview night in week 2 next term. 
 

PARENT STUDENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
Interviews will be held next term, Thursday May 6th from 2:45pm to 6:30pm.  Please make a booking via our 
Waikerie High School web site.  Information required to make interview bookings is included in this newsletter. 
 

DAYMAP MESSAGES 
DayMap continues to be a very powerful tool in our communication with students and parents.  DayMap 
messaging is now commonly used by students, parents and staff to connect and provide information directly to 
each other.  We ask that students and parents respect the timeframe for messaging and responses to 
messages.  While messages may be sent after hours, teachers will attempt to reply asap between the hours of 
8:30am and 5:00pm.  
 

YEAR 7 TO HIGH SCHOOL 
We continue our preparations for our Year 7 and 8 students in 2022.  We will be conducting a ‘roadshow’ to 
each of the Primary Schools early next term to meet with students and families.  Letters will be sent with 
details of date, time and venue for each site visit.  This meeting will provide the opportunity for information 
around learning at Waikerie High School including daily routines, laptops, uniform and support structures. 
 

CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY 
On Friday 7th May, 10:45am to 11:15am we will be holding our Celebration of Success Assembly where we will 
present awards to students who have gained academic success in Term 1. Parents will receive a phone call if 
their child is going to be acknowledged at the assembly. 
 

SPORTING CARNIVALS 
This term Waikerie High School hosted the Riverland Inter-school Sports Day and also travelled to Adelaide 
for the state schools competition. Congratulations to all our competitors in the way they competed and 
represented our school community. Successful events like these do not occur without a great deal of planning 
and organisation. Thank you and congratulations to Mr Matt McDonald and the team of staff, students and 
parents who helped in organising these successful events. Results are included in this newsletter. 
 

YEAR 12 FORMAL 
I congratulate all involved in the organisation and running of the Year 12 formal.  The tradition and culture of 
this event is special for the students, parents and the community.  As parents we are proud to see our children 
reach a milestone in their lives. Staff members appreciate the opportunity to celebrate Year 12 students’ 
efforts and achievements and we wish them the very best for their final year of study. 
 

Wishing all students and their families an enjoyable and safe holiday period.  
Our term 2 school program recommences at 9:00am on Tuesday 27th April. 

 
 

Craig Griffiths 
Principal 

 



2021 YEAR 12 FORMAL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Formal Queen and King 

Eliza Schiller and Lachy Nitschke 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Cutest Couple      Best Dressed 

 Jack McWaters and Vaine Guy    Harry McLean and Vaine Guy 
 
 
 



 

 TERM 2 2021 AT A GLANCE 

 APRIL 

Tue 27th START TERM 2 

 MAY 

Tue 4th School Photos 

Thu 6th Parent/teacher Interviews 

Fri 7th Recognition of Success Assembly 

Tue 11th – 14th Start NAPLAN Testing 

Wed 12th Cross Country – Lunch to L6 

Wed 17th  - 21st NAPLAN Testing catch ups 

Wed 19th Riverland Cross Country at Waikerie High School 

Mon 31st – 4th June Year 10 Work Experience 

 JUNE 

Fri 4th Student Free Day 

Thu 10th Adelaide Cross Country 

Mon 14th Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Tue 15th School Production 

Wed 16th School Production 

Thu 17th 9 A-Side Football –  at Waikerie High School 

Fri 18th Science & Engineering Challenge – Loxton HS 

 JULY 

Thu 1st VET – Come & Try Day to be confirmed 

Fri 2nd 
End Term 2 – 2:25pm Dismissal 
Reports available on Daymap 
Parent Newsletter on Daymap and Waikerie High School 
Web page 

 

REMEMBER 
 

TERM 2 
 

COMMENCES ON 
 

TUESDAY 27TH APRIL 
 

 



 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL SENIOR SCHOOL 

 

YEAR 12 – STAGE 2 SACE 
Term 1 has concluded, which effectively means Year 12 students have two terms of learning 
to go.  After checking reports, the majority of students are progressing well in their chosen 
subjects.  I urge students to continue to work hard as their will be many challenges ahead. 
 
As Year 12s break for the holidays there is an opportunity, and an expectation, that students 

revise what they have learnt in term 1 knowing that this knowledge will be required for the end of year exam.  
Furthermore, there will be multiple assessment tasks to work on. 
 
YEAR 11 – STAGE 1 
Well done to the Year 11s who have done well in their Stage 1 subjects.  Furthermore, there has been 
excellent feedback from TAFE on VET student progress. 
 
A reminder that Numeracy (Mathematics) and Literacy (English) are compulsory components of the SACE.  
That is students must receive a C or better for these subjects.  If the term 1 report is not positive then there is 
a term to turn it around and get up to standard. 
 
SACE SPECIAL PROVISIONS 
Parents and students need to be aware that there are Special Provisions in the SACE that can be granted for 
a range of reasons.  If there has been health issues for example, teachers could reduce the number of tasks 
or reduce a word count on assessment to assist the student.  I encourage any parent or student to ask me 
questions regarding SACE.  There is much flexibility within the SACE as they recognise that different 
students require different ways to reach success. 

Phil Valentine 
AP Senior School 

Phil.valentine491@schools.sa.edu.au 
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MESSAGE FROM THE BUSINESS MANAGER 

 

M&S Charges 2021 
Material & Services charges 2021 are set at $360.  The state government has raised the 
school card income threshold to help families with the cost of living. This means that 
families may be eligible to apply for a school card. School card application forms for 2021 
are available from the school or www.sa.gov.au.  
 

FRONT OFFICE 
The front office is closed every Thursday from 2:30pm. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The Uniform Shop is open Tuesday and Thursday 8:30am-9:00am.  All uniforms need to be paid in full 
at time of purchase either by cash, EFTPOS or cheque. 
 

BOOKROOM (Stationery and all payments)  
The Bookroom is open Monday to Friday mornings before school 8:30am-9am. 
 

Felicity Ziegler 
Business Manager 

 

SWIMMING LESSONS 

 

This term swimming instructor Janelle Eustice worked with a variety of students under the 
Department for Education’s water safety program. 
 

Weekly lessons included water safety, swimming technique and physical fitness which 
has improved student’s confidence and skill in the water. Students have loved their Friday 
mornings in the pool. This program will run once again when the pool reopens at the end 
of the year. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gill Collins 
Flexible Learning/Special Ed 
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2021 SPORTS NEWS 

 

2021 Adelaide Swimming – Marion Aquatic Centre 
 

Waikerie High School recently competed in the C-Grade Adelaide Swimming Carnival in 
Marion. 
 

All students represented the school exceptionally well, with this being the highest grade our 
school has competed in for many years (we were in E grade just two years ago!). 

 

Waikerie was able to finish ninth overall (out of ten schools), finishing ninth in the boys competition and tenth 
in the girls. This means that we now compete in D grade in 2021, where we will look to rise back up the 
ladder! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Combined Team Scores 

1st Renmark High  1254 

2nd Adelaide High 1214 

3rd Clare High 1086 

4th  Woodcroft College 1074 

5th Faith Lutheran 1047 

6th  St Johns Grammar 955 

7th Mid North Schools 940 

8th Loxton High 875 

9th Waikerie High 689 

10th Tatachilla Lutheran 584 

INDIVIDUAL PLACEGETTERS 

Student Event/s 

GORE, Taylah Second, U16 Breaststroke Division 1 

JOHNSON, Ethan Third, U20 Breaststroke Division 1 

JOHNSON, Keelan Third, U16 Freestyle Division 1 

KAFEXHOLLI, Luan Second, U20 Breaststroke Division 2 

THOMAS, Stella Third, U16 Breaststroke Division 2 

Girls Team Scores 

1st Renmark High  620 

2nd Faith Lutheran  589 

3rd Woodcroft College  552 

4th  Adelaide High 548 

5th Clare High 546 

6th  Mid North Schools  495 

7th St Johns Grammar 446 

8th Loxton High 435 

9th Tatachilla Lutheran  331 

10th Waikerie High 284 

Boys Team Scores 

1st Adelaide High  666 

2nd Renmark High 634 

3rd Clare High 540 

4th  Woodcroft College 522 

5th St Johns Grammar  509 

6th  Faith Lutheran 458 

7th Mid North Schools 445 

8th Loxton High 440 

9th Waikerie High 405 

10th Tatachilla Lutheran 253 



2021 WHS Sports Day Results 
 
 
Final Points 

Position Team Points 

1st RITCHIE  1203 

2nd RANDELL 1181 

3rd CADELL 1154 

4th KING 1132 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Individual Medal Winners 

AGE GROUP WINNER RUNNER UP 

U14 Male Mal Lloyd – Ritchie Arian Hashemi – King 
Avreet Singh - King 

U14 Female Latia Loffler – Cadell 
Sienna Lehmann – Randell 

Sienna Hyde - Cadell 

U15 Male Blake Loffler - Cadell Ryan Schutz - Randell 

U15 Female Shana Mansergh - Ritchie Alicia Kratopoulos - Ritchie 

U16 Male  Kade Hilton - Cadell Pengi Leang - Cadell 

U16 Female Sarah Campbell - Cadell Taylah Gore – King 
Haylee Gore - King 

Open Male Ethan Johnson - King Lachy Nitschke - Ritchie 

Open Female Aaliyah Loffler – Cadell Elisa Schiller - King 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Report 
Ritchie House were victorious in the Championship Shield at 
the recent Waikerie High School Sports Day, in one of the 
closest competitions in memory. Randell were not far behind 
them in second place, as the lead swapped between these two 
houses for most of the day. 
 

Cadell won the Athletics Shield, while Randell were second in 
this also. 
 

Ritchie were victorious in the ball games competition for the 
second year in a row; whist Randell took out the tug of war. 
 

Students competed impressively on the day, showing excellent 
support for all other athletes. Many parents and friends also 
attended as spectators, adding to the atmosphere of the day. 



Riverland Interschool Sports Day 2021 
 

Waikerie High School was fortunate enough to host the Riverland Secondary School Sports Day recently.  
The day showcased the high quality of talent in arguably the best zone school carnival in the state.  The 
conditions of the day were perfect with 500 plus students competing in athletics or ball games events.  The 
overall attendance was around 2000 people which included students, family and staff.  The competition was 
strong; however, Loxton showed great depth to win their 41st consecutive championship. 
 

Staff spent many hours preparing for the event, but it could also not have run successfully without the 
support from many community members and organisations (Rotary and Scouts to name just two). 
 

CHAMPIONSHIP SHIELD MOST IMPROVED SHIELD BALL GAMES SHIELD 

School Points School Points School Points 

1st    LOXTON 2095 1st  GLOSSOP  2195 1st   LOXTON 176 

2nd   GLOSSOP 1828 2nd  LOXTON 2095 2nd  GLOSSOP 152 

3rd   RENMARK 1773 3rd  WAIKERIE  2059 3rd   RENMARK 128 

4th   WAIKERIE 1385 4th   RENMARK 2048 4th  WAIKERIE 88 
 

Waikerie High School performed admirably as the smallest of the four schools. Particularly pleasing was the 
effort shown by athletes racing out of their age level to fill the team or to strengthen age groups. 
Whilst there were many fantastic individual results on the day (listed below), special mention must go to 
Aaliyah Loffler, who was awarded Female Athlete of the Meet with an amazing four first places and one 
second. It is the first time for many years that a Waikerie High School has won this award. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

INDIVIDUAL PLACEGETTERS 

Student Event/s 

ANDREW, Flynn First U14 Male Javelin 
First U15 Male Javelin 
Second U14 Male Discus 

CAMPBELL, Sarah Second U16 Female Shotput 

HELBIG, Chelsea Second U16 Female Discus 
Third U16 Female Shotput 

HILTON, Kade Second U16 Male High Jump 

KROEHN, Owen Third U16 Male Discus 

LEANG, Pengi Third U20 Male Javelin 
Third U16 Male Javelin 

LLOYD, Mal Second U14 Male High Jump 
Third U14 Male 1500m 

LOFFLER, Aaliyah First U20 Female 1500m 
First U20 Female 800m 
First U20 Female 200m 
First U20 Female Shot Put 
Second U20 Female 400m 

LOFFLER, Blake Third U15 Male 400m 

LOFFLER, Latia First U14 Female 1500m 
First U14 Female 800m 
Second U14 Female 400m 

NITSCHKE, Lachy Third U20 Male 400m 

SCHILLER, Elisa Third U20 Female High Jump 

STEINERT, Poppy Second U15 Female 200m 
Third U14 Female 100m A 

THOMAS, Stella Third U16 Female Javelin 

Relays Third U14 Male 4x100m Relay 
Third U16 Male 4x100m Relay 

Aaliyah Loffler 
Female Athlete of the Meet 



2021 Adelaide Athletics – SANTOS Stadium, Mile End 
 

Waikerie High School recently competed in the C-Grade Adelaide Athletics Carnival at SANTOS Stadium in 
Mile End.  
 

As has been the case for all events this year, Waikerie High School students represented the school 
extremely well 
 

Waikerie was able to finish sixth overall, finishing 6th in the boys competition and 5th in the girls.  
 

Many students finished in the top 3 for their events, and many more students achieved personal bests, which 
is an excellent achievement. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Matt McDonald 

HPE Coordinator 
 

Combined Team Scores 

1st Reynella East 648 

2nd Yorke 624 

3rd Tatachilla 607 

4th  Clare 597 

5th Eastern Fleurieu 589 

6th  Waikerie High  568 

7th Willunga 567 

INDIVIDUAL PLACEGETTERS 

Student Event/s 

ANDREW, Flynn First U14 Boys Javelin 
First U15 Boys Javelin 
First U16 Boys Javelin 
First U14 Boys Discus 
Second U15 Boys Discus 

ANDREW, Naish First Open Boys Javelin 

ARNOLD, Felicity Second U16 Girls 90m Hurdles 
Third Open Girls 1500m 

CAMPBELL, Sarah First Open Girls Discus 
Third Open Girls Shot Put 
Third U16 Girls Javelin 

FRIDD, Hayden Second U16 Boys Triple Jump 

GORE, Haylee Third U16 Girls 100m 

HAHN, Mitch Second Open Boys Shot Put 

HELBIG, Chelsea Second U16 Girls Shot Put 
Second U16 Girls Discus 

HILTON, Kade Third U16 Boys 200m 
Third U16 Boys High Jump 

HURST, Dana Third U15 Girls 90m Hurdles 

HYDE, Sienna Second U14 Girls Discus 

KROEHN, Owen Second U16 Boys Discus 

LEHMANN, Sienna Third U14 Girls 400m 

LLOYD, Mal Second U14 Boys Triple Jump 
Third U14 Boys 1500m 

MERRETT, Madi Third U14 Girls Shot Put 

SCHILLER, Elisa First Open Girls Long Jump 
Second Open Girls 100m Hurdles 
Third Open Girls High Jump 

SCHUTZ, Ryan Third U15 Boys 1500m 

STEINERT, Poppy Second U14 Girls 200m 
Third U14 Girls 100m 
Third U14 Girls Long Jump 

WAANDERS, 
Marcel 

Second Open Boys Steeplechase 

Relays 
First U16 Girls 4x100m Relay 
(Emily Edwards, Stella Thomas, Sarah Campbell, Haylee 
Gore) 
Second Open Boys 4x100m Relay 
(Lachy Nitschke, Mitch Hahn, Jackson Pillion, Ethan 
Johnson) 
Third Open Girls 4x100m Relay 
(Emily Brock, Chloe Edwards, Taylah Gore, Elisa Schiller) 

Girls Team Scores 

 1st Clare  349 

2nd Reynella East  339 

3rd Tatachilla 336 

4th  Yorke 322 

5th Waikerie High  300 

6th  Willunga 282 

7th Eastern Fleurieu 267 

Boys Team Scores 

 1st Eastern Fleurieu  322 

2nd Reynella East  309 

3rd St Paul’s  302 

4th  Yorke  302 

5th Willunga 285 

6th  Tatachilla  271 

7th Waikerie High 268 

8th Clare  248 



AGRICULTURE – VITICULTURE/WINE MAKING 

 

On Wednesday the 10th March, the Year 11 Viticulture class harvested and crushed the Shiraz grapes from 
the vineyard. 
 

They worked really well to pick all the grapes by recess time and then managed to crush and 
clean up before lunch. 
 

They were treated to a wonderful recess and lunch by the Canteen which they thoroughly 
enjoyed. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
On the 15th March, the Year 11 Winemaking class headed out to Growers Wine Group for a tour of their 
facilities. The students were shown the crushers, pressers and the Lab to see the different aspects of 
winemaking by Miriam Kroehn, the Lab manager. 

 

 
 

Donna Haynes 
Viticulture Teacher 

 
 
 
 



TERM ONE AGRICULTURE PROGRAM 

 
Year 9s have been busy keeping a check on our Yabby breeding program. We have four Yabbies in berry so 
we will wait to see how these expecting mums go!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The main part of the course is developing their knowledge of plants and growing vegetables. The students 
have been busy picking tomatoes, zucchinis, cucumbers, corn, watermelon as well as butternuts while 
keeping the multitude of weeds to a minimum. Not fun but necessary. They have also begun setting up for 
our winter plantings. Remember all of this produce is for sale through Illalangi as well as the front office here 
at the school. Water melons $1, tomatoes $0.50 per kg (picked to order if you want large quantities). 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The weeds removed from the veggie garden have been given to the very thankful chooks, who come running 
every time the students enter with bins full of weeds. Students have been collecting eggs, feeding and 
keeping check of the health of our chooks. 
 
We have even been out to Ilalangi for Keryn to give the students a talk about bush foods so that they were 
more aware of the variety of plants native to Australia that can be used in cooking as well as possibly being 
incorporated into our Home Ec Rejuvenation Design project. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Year 10s have been preparing our eight new wethers for their showing in September at the Royal Adelaide 
Agricultural Show. They have been ear tagging, keeping check of their increasing weights and health as well 
as getting them used to walking with leads. This has been very funny and a few challenging instances when 
our new wethers were very stubborn and did not want to move. Students have made amazing progress by 
now getting them to walk from the Ag paddocks to the front lawns of the school. A massive thanks goes out 
to Shane Matulick for donating his time and experience by coming out and shearing our wethers as they 
must not have any fleece as of the 1st March in order to be eligible for the wethers competition. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
They have also been maintaining the horticulture plot by keeping weeds to a minimum, pruning shoots from 
trees, as well as keeping a check on the growth of them and any issues that occur (disease, lack of water, 
nutrient deficiency and salinity issues). They have taken soil samples, tested these and then compared them 
to profession soil test results. A huge thanks to Kym Thiel for donating three avocado trees to our horticulture 
venture as well as offering support to provide valued tutoring to our students in the growing and maintenance 
of avocados. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



A roustabouting experience was provided by Brenton Kroehn at his property where students worked with 
shearers and wool classes to improve their understanding of the potential jobs in this area as well as the 
wool and sheep industry. Students helped Brenton ‘crutch the ewes’ in preparation for the imminent birth of 
our lambs as well as giving them vital vitamin supplements to help the lamb. A massive thanks to Brenton for 
his continued support of our sheep program by providing his amazing knowledge and shearing prowess. 
“Happy Days”!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Again Keryn has given her valuable time to expand our students knowledge about ‘Value Adding’ to produce 
and basic things can be made into a variety of products making them more attractive to customers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Year 12s have been overseeing the entire Ag program as well as focusing on our ewe breeding. They 
have been weighing, condition scoring as well as providing regular health checks of our pregnant ewes. We 
have seven ewes with twins and three with singles so next term we hope to be enjoying the playfulness of 17 
lambs. They are in the process of introducing a planned nutrition program aiming to provide a more efficient 
and cost effective feeding regime. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Roosters to give away. 
The school has some Silver Laced Wyandottes as well as Barred Bantam Wyandottes to give away. Please 
contact the school if you are interested. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Paul Tripodi 
Ag Teacher 

 

A WORD FROM THE SOCIAL WORKER 

 

From Week 4 Term 2 Waikerie High School will have a counsellor from Relationships 
Australia visiting once a fortnight on a Tuesday. This will provide Waikerie High School 
students and their families with another external support service easily accessible at no 
cost.  Students and their parents/caregivers can make a booking through Bec Barker, or by 
contacting Relationships Australia on 8582 4122. Students under the age of 15 need 
parent/caregiver consent to make an appointment. Counsellors are also available on 

Tuesdays at the Waikerie Community Hub.  
 

Students: 
Counselling to support students under stress and improve relationships. This could include support for: 
- Parents separation  
- Conflict with parents   
- Getting through a break-up    
- Leaving a controlling relationship    
- Balance and support with problem gaming and sleep    
- Friendship difficulties 
 

Parents/caregivers: 
Counselling to support parents/caregivers with any difficulties impacting relationships. This could include 
support for: 
- Separation and divorce 
- Conflict with your adolescent 
- Managing step-families 
- Managing problem gaming or gambling behaviour (yours, your partners, or your child’s)  
- Domestic violence and controlling relationships  
 

Please contact Bec Barker or Relationships Australia with any questions.  
 

Bec Barker 
Social Worker 

 



Pastoral Care Worker 

 

Wow! Hasn’t the term just flown by?! I hope you and your family had 
a refreshing and blessed Easter season. May the school holidays 
provide an opportunity to rest, recuperate and enjoy family time.  
 

During term 1 we have continued to provide Breakfast Club two 
mornings a week, although it has looked a little different compared 
with previous years. We have continued to provide a hot breakfast of 
bacon and eggs on a Wednesday, and toast with spreads on a 
Friday. We celebrated Easter with hot cross buns (and a sneaky 
chocolate egg) on the BBQ. We are thankful and appreciative of all 
our Breakfast Club volunteers and are ecstatic to have them back on 
site after a year off due to COVID-19.  

 

I am on site Wednesday and Friday and am available to support parents, caregivers, 
students and members of our wider school community. You can contact me by email on 
janine.frost335@schools.sa.edu.au, or by phoning the school to book an appointment.  
 

Janine Grieger 
Pastoral Care Worker  

 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

CANTEEN HELPERS 
Marion Maywald (Canteen Manager – Telephone 8541 3097 or 0417 897 295) 

 

I am prepared to be rostered in the Canteen     YES  ☐  NO  ☐ 

 
 
I would prefer to work: 

    Once/month   ☐ 
 

    Twice/term   ☐ 
 

    Once/term   ☐ 
 
 

I am available ONLY on: 

    Monday   ☐ 
 

    Tuesday   ☐ 
 

    Wednesday   ☐ 
 

    Thursday   ☐ 
 

    Friday    ☐ 

 
I am not able to assist as a helper but would like to make a donation of $________ 
 
Helpers Name: __________________________________ Mobile: _____________________________ 
 
 
Email address: ____________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 

Marion Maywald 
Canteen Manager 

 
 

WAIKERIE HIGH SCHOOL CANTEEN IS 

OPERATED WITH THE ASSISTANCE OF 

PARENT VOLUNTEERS.  

mailto:janine.frost335@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



UNIFORM SHOP INFORMATION 

 

 

WAIKERIE HIGH SCHOOL 
UNIFORM SHOP 

CURRENT PRICE LIST 
ALL SIZES 

 

HAT $9 

POLO SHIRTS $35 

JACKETS $69 

PE SHIRT $32 

SPORT SHORT (BLACK) $28 

BOYS SHORTS $34 

BOYS TROUSERS $39 

GIRLS DRESS $60 

GIRLS SKIRT $60 

GIRLS SHORTS $38 

GIRLS PANTS $45 

GIRLS TIGHTS $12 

SCARVES $13 

 


